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From The Principal 
 

Hello Neighbour! 
 
Although the spring season officially begins this weekend,  
Winnipeggers have a more pragmatic view of spring: we need 
the snow to go in order to declare an end to winter, and even 
then we are not entirely convinced, having been fooled before 
by April blizzards. As the snow begins to melt, we start to look 
for the harbingers of spring, from pussy willows to robins to pre-
season baseball.  Although I take heart at the natural signs of the 
impending season, one of the main indicators of spring for me is 
the re-emergence of neighbours. 
 
All winter long we shuttle between our vehicles and houses with 
as much speed as possible. If by chance we see the people who 
live around us through our scarves, toques and parkas, we 
acknowledge them with a curt nod or quick hello. Once the frigid 
weather passes and we are able to move around the yard again, 
we find the time to catch up, chatting over the fence or meeting 
people as they walk their dogs.  A feeling of community and con-
nection flourishes along with the crocuses. It is almost like a spiritual thaw takes place alongside the physical 
one, and it allows us to extend ourselves out to our physical neighbours and to the world beyond. 
 
This year our Lenten theme is, Who is my Neighbour? The question comes from the introduction to the para-
ble of the Good Samaritan in Luke’s Gospel. A person who had training in the law asks Jesus how he can 
achieve eternal life. Jesus, sensing that the man already knows the answer, asks him what the law says. The 
answer comes, “Love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your strength and with 
all your mind, and love your neighbour as you love yourself.” The man pushes further, asking Jesus, “Who is 
my neighbour?” Jesus’ answer comes in the form of the famous parable of the man hurt on the roadside. 
Many people pass by, but no one comes to his aid, except for the proverbial Samaritan. It is important to note 
that the Jewish people of the time did not regard Samaritans as friends. In normal circumstances Jews and 
Samaritans would not have spoken to each other; in extraordinary circumstances, the person that the injured 
man would have despised saves his life. 
 
In his parable, Jesus chooses to have the injured Jew rescued by a Samaritan to illustrate his point more clear-
ly. It is our actions, rather than our proximity or similarity to others that make us “neighbours”. The global 
nature of our society and lightening speed of media allows us instant access to the suffering of people from 
Syria, Sudan, Korea, and Afghanistan. These international neighbours need our support along with our neigh-
bours at the Bravestone Centre and the senior whose snow you shovel.  It is our compassion, caring and kind-
ness that makes us neighbours with the people on our street, in our city and country and around the world.  
It’s not always easy being a good neighbour in our world, but we all know how right it feels and how thankful 
we are when someone is a good neighbour to us! 
 
As the coming season of spring warms the earth and brings it to life again, may the message of this parable 

enlighten us on our Lenten journey and enliven us to live as true neighbours in our communities and in our 

world. 

Peace, 

Christine McInnis 



Looking Back 
 

December 

Our  Advent assemblies allowed us to spend some time 
in quiet reflection in all the hubbub of preparing for  the 
concert and the great feast of Christmas.  

 
We held our annual Gift Wrap  on December 6th. This 
event has been a long-standing tradition at our school, 
with good reason: wrapping gifts for kids in need gives us 
a warm feeling in our hearts, while the hot chocolate 
provided by PALS has the same effect on our tummies. 
The gifts that were gathered for local missions were 
gratefully received. 

Our Christmas Concert was a great success. The kinder-
garten students to grade six students  performed  in So 
you want to put on a Christmas Concert?, an original play 
written and directed by Mr. Cox.  The play told the story 
of  a group of elves who want to learn how to put on a 
Christmas Concert for Santa and Mrs. Claus, but need 
some help.  They enlist the services of S.I.C.C. (Society for 
the Improvement of Christmas Concerts), who help them 
find the essential elements in awesome concerts. 

January 

Our annual Open House took place on Sunday, January 
29th . It was well attended by prospective parents and 
students.  Of course, the school looked great thanks to 
the efforts of our custodial staff, but the most attractive 
thing about our community is our people. Thank you to 
all the parents, students and staff who came out, an-
swered questions and made the new people feel wel-
come.  Your commitment speaks volumes to people  
looking for a school community. 
 

February 
February was I Love to Read Month. This year we enter-
tained  many guest readers including  Doug Speirs, Taz 
Stuart and Brody Jackson. Our grade three class was vist-
ed by our Lieutenant Governor, Janice Filmon.  Each visi-



tor brought an unique perspective on literacy and its im-
portance, as well as his/her passion for reading. Thank you to 
Patti Resendes for contacting all the readers and coordi-
nating the visits.  

Catholic Schools Week took place from February 12-17th. 
The week was full of fun activities including bowling, curling, 
the Children’s Museum and swimming. The weather was 
even on our side  for our Harbourview outing this year, a rare 
treat!  

Our grade seven and eight students went to Holiday Moun-
tain for a Ski Trip on Friday, February 24th.  It was a fabulous 
day, weather-wise, and  despite a couple of injuries, every-
one from the novice skiers to the experienced boarders en-
joyed the trip.  

March 
We had our Ash Wednesday prayer service on the 1st.  The 
students, staff and parents in attendance listened, prayed 
and sang together. Our grade eight friends acted as ash min-
isters and helped to maintain the spirit of reverence to mark 
the beginning of Lent. 
 
 
 
 

Looking Forward 
 

April 
Gala 28 will take place on Saturday, April 29th  at the  Fort 
Garry Hotel and Conference Center. Orders are now being 
taken for Gala tickets, which will be available for pickup after 
the break. Be sure to get your tickets early for this great 
event. Further information on Gala is included  in this news-
letter.  
 

May 
Uniform Fitting will take place on Tuesday, May 16th from 3-
7 PM. Representatives from Top Marks will be on hand with 
samples to try on . They will be able to answer any questions 
parents have and provide assistance with sizing uniforms. 
 
 
 
 



May (cont’d) 
Our grade seven and eight students and staff will be head-
ing off to Winkler Bible Camp from May 10-12 to enjoy the 
fresh air, to try some new activities  and to enjoy the bond-
ing that comes from spending time in the great outdoors.   
 
We are hosting Kindergarten Orientation Evening on 
Tuesday, May 17th.   The evening will provide parents and 
students with an opportunity to meet the kindergarten 
teacher, hear about the program and explore the class-
room. Parents will be provided with information on readi-
ness activities that will assist  them as they help their chil-
dren prepare for September.  
 
After they return from camp, our junior high students will 
be preparing through May for their annual Spring Theatre 
which will take place on Thursday, May 25th at St. Alphon-
sus Parish Hall.  Parents, family and friends are welcome to 
join us.  
 

June 
June will arrive very quickly, bringing another school year 
to a close.  
 
We are hosting Nursery Orientation Evening on Tuesday, 
June 7th.   The evening will provide parents and students 
with an opportunity to meet the kindergarten teacher, 
hear about the program and explore the classroom. Par-
ents will be provided with information on readiness activi-
ties that will assist  them as they help their children pre-
pare for September.  
 
Be sure to mark your calendars for our Family BBQ  on 
Thursday, June 22nd.  
 
Our planning committee is busy planning for this year’s 
Fun Day. Although we haven’t finalized any activities, we 
wanted to give parents the head’s up to book the date 
(Friday, June 23rd if you are interested in joining us this 
year.  Please watch for more information coming home as 
our plans firm up.  

 
This year  our Kindergarten Farewell  and our Grade Eight 
Farewell will be held on Wednesday, June 28th at 1:00 PM 
and 6:30 PM respectively.  
 
 
 
 

Save the date for the  
Third Annual 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, May 27th,  
More details to come after Spring Break. 

 

Blankets Requested  
 
Development and Peace - Manitoba requests your 
help to collect blankets to assist with their Blanket 
exercise workshops.   
 
As this exercise becomes more popular we are having 
to put together additional workshop kits.  Each kit re-
quires approximately 20 blankets. 
 
Please send any blankets you wish you donate into 
the school. We will direct them to Development and 
Peace. 
 
If you are curious about the Kairos Blanket work-
shops, please visit: https://www.devp.org/en/blog/
national-day-prayer-solidarity-indigenous-peoples .  

 



From the Gym 
 
It has been a very active term here at the school. The students are enjoying being physically active through their 
gym classes, intramurals, extra curricular sports and special events.  
 
The primary classes have continued to work on moving safely in the gym. We have been playing lead-up games 
for a variety of different sports and are developing a sense of fair play. We are learning to use a variety of equip-
ment. Our elementary friends have been playing basketball lead-up games, participating in fitness challenges 
and enjoying a variety of low organized games that emphasize movement in sport. As well, they are developing 
the concept of team play. Our older students have been playing basketball and  playing both singles and doubles 
badminton. With any luck, spring will stay sprung and  we can head outside to enjoy some of our physical educa-
tion classes.  
 
Catholic Schools Week was a great success from an active lifestyle per-
spective. Students had the opportunity to participate in a variety of ac-
tivities that they can continue to enjoy through out their lives, including 
curling, skating, bowling and swimming. 
 
Basketball season has  just finished up. We had two teams on the go. 
Thank you to Mrs. Ireland and Mr. Sharman for all of the time dedicat-
ed to the teams. I am sure they appreciate it.  
 
As things quiet down on the  basketball front, badminton is on the hori-
zon. The grade seven and eight students will have the opportunity to 
participate in badminton club and compete in the MCSAA badminton 
tournaments at the end of April.  
 
Running club will be starting up after spring break. Runners from grade 
3 and up are welcome to meet on Tuesday and Thursday mornings and 
head out  onto the sidewalks for a run. If the weather is unsuitable we 
will meet in the gym and enjoy a combination of running and active 
games to maintain our cardiovascular endurance.  Permission forms 
will be going  home just after spring break.  Students  below grade 
three are welcome to join if a parent is 
available to run with them.  
 
 
That's all for now. If you have any ques-
tions or concerns about the Physical Edu-
cation program, please come by the gym 
or call me at the school. Take care and 
stay active!  
 
Blake McInnis 
Physical Education Teacher 

Top: A weary Phys. Ed. Teacher comes 
back from the Ski Trip 
 
Bottom: During Catholic Schools Week 
the  Resource Staff  dress like one the 
biggest ”characters” they know 



de la class française 
 
1 année – 2 année 
At the beginning of each class, students participate in calendar based routine activ-
ities through song, which aid in identifying the days of the week, months of the 
year, and numbers in French. For the second term students have been learning 
vocabulary related to the classroom, weather, temperature, colours and the voya-
geurs. 
3 année – 4 année 
During the second term, students have been extending their knowledge of the 
“calendrier” and focused daily on vocabulary related to weather, temperature and 
graphs. They have also been studying new vocabulary through themes such as: 
Mon salle de classe, La nourriture, and Les voyageurs.  
5 année - 6 année 
In grade 5 and 6 this term the students were focusing on the masculine and femi-
nine “le et la” in French class. They expanded their number vocabulary and conju-
gated the verb vouloir to help write their new year’s resolutions. They explored 
the vocabulary of “Les voyageurs” through classroom activities, went to the festi-
val du voyageur, and ended with presentations to practice their oral communica-
tion skills. 
7 année à 8 année 
The grade 7 and 8 students continue working towards recognizing 
masculine, feminine, and plural words using “le, la, and les”, and 
identifying pronouns “je, tu, il, elle, nous, vous, ils, elles”.  They 
are becoming more familiar with the conjugation of “er” verbs 
when writing and communicating, and are progressing really well 
with grammar and sentence structure when writing. Using various 
reading strategies has also helping the grade 8’s build up their 
reading comprehension and confidence. Excellent job in term 2! 
 
Field trips and Presentations 
The grade 5 and 6 students recently visited the festival du voya-
geur and had an amazing time. It was a little muddy since the 
temperature was above zero, but the students had fun none the 
less. They certainly enjoyed the maple taffy and beaver tail pas-
tries, built mini canoes, and learned 
more about the voyageur way of life. 
The students played outdoor games 
and had the opportunity to purchase 
some voyageur memorabilia as well. 
It was a fabulous cultural learning 
experience! 
On March 20th grades 7-8 and 3-4 

had the opportunity to cook with our 

French presenter Christoph from 

“Fun en frainçais”. Students began 

working with “la nourriture” vocabu-

lary to prepare for their cooking ex-

perience and were very excited to 

put what they learned to good use. 

What a treat it was for them to 

learn, cook and eat all at the same 

time! Mmmmmm… 



Nursery News 

 

We have had a busy but wonderful time in Nursery. They have been working on the alphabet letters in 
their scrapbooks and have almost completed the letters of the alphabet. The Little Ones have worked 
hard on learning how to hold a pencil and write their name. We have practiced our scissor skills (yes, it 
is a skill) and have cut paper, straws and even some of our beaded necklaces in our dress-up area.  
 
They have explored several authors during our 'I Love to Read' month and have had guest readers 
come in to share their favourite stories. They are learning how to speak in front of the classroom with 
our 'Show and Tell' program and when it is their turn to be the Special Helper, they give the morning 
report of how many friends are at school, the weather report and the day's date.  
 
During our 'Morning Meeting' we have learned to listen when someone is speaking, put their hand up 
when they want to talk and sit criss-cross, applesauce with their hands on their laps. They are able to 
form a line to walk down the hallway and remember to be quiet so we do not disturb other classrooms. 
 
The Little Ones are learning how to be more independent by getting dressed and undressed by them-
selves, being responsible for their home folders and putting their shoes in their lockers at the end of 
the day. They are also learning to clean up after themselves when  choice time is over and after snack 
time. They have also been very conscientious about our recycling program in our classroom. 
 
We are hearing please and thank you when asking for something and sorry if they have hurt someone. 
They are learning to play and work with others and how to take turns with toys. We sing and dance 
nearly every day and sometimes just take some time to be silly. 
 
What progress they have made since September and we can't wait to see how much further they will 
go. 

 
Ms Dona Ludwick and Ms Catherine Zechel 

 



Ukrainian Club  
  
When you learn another language, you are able to get insight into that lan-
guage’s culture.  You also get to see your own culture from a new perspec-
tive.  To be able to connect with another culture – through books, TV, web-
sites and, of course, through conversations, can reap many rewards. You can 
share your own culture with others in their native language.  A new world of 
connection and understanding will be open to you. Ukrainian Club has been 
offered for a number of years with a very good student participation.  The fo-
cal point of the club is to celebrate a vibrant culture. Ukrainians have been 
part of Canada's cultural mosaic for a century and a quarter.   
 
We started off the year with celebration of foods, Borscht, Varynyky, Kobassa 
and we made Khrustyky. At present, we are egg writing (pysanky). We are 
learning to write, speak, and read some simple phrases and numbers that are 
often used on a daily basis. The classes are held on Tuesdays. Dates for 
Ukrainian Club will be indicated on the school calendar. There may be cancel-
lations due to meetings, school events or if I am away from school. Whenever possible, parents will be given prior 
notice about schedule changes. The final class will be held at the mid May. There are some minor fees for the 
course to off set the cost of teaching materials and supplies. Information was sent home with participating stu-
dents.  
 
This is a great opportunity to experience the splendors and wonders of a rich culture.  If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to inquire, or contact me with any questions. 
 
Терміни для українського клубу буде вказано на шкільному календарі. Там може бути скасування через 
зустрічей, шкільні заходи або якщо я далеко від школи. Всякий раз, коли це можливо, батьки будуть дані із 
завчасним повідомленням про зміни в розкладі. Остаточний клас буде проходити в середині травня. Є деякі 
незначні збори за курсу на  встановити вартість навчальних матеріалів і витратних матеріалів. Інформація 
була відправлена додому з беруть участь студентів. 
 
Це відмінна можливість випробувати пишність і чудеса багатою культурою. Якщо у вас є які-небудь питання, 
будь ласка, не соромтеся запитати, чи зв'язатися зі мною по будь-яких питань. 
 
Thank You! 
Mr. Veryha  

 

Celebration of Catholic Education 

All parents are welcome to join us for the Annual Celebration of Catholic 

Education on Tuesday, April 25th at 7 PM. This year the event is being 

hosted by St. Boniface Diocesan High School. The evening kicks off with a 

wine and cheese followed by an opportunity to talk about Catholic 

Schools in our Archdiocese. 

 



 Yearbook Committee 
 

Photography, Photoshopping, page layouts, yearbook themes, design ideas – putting together a yearbook 
from start to finish is full of tasks that get the creative juices flowing. It’s very rewarding for students to have 
the physical proof to show for all that hard work they put in over the course of the year. When anyone first 
starts a project, it’s easy to get lost in all the details. But being able to look back at the end and see your cre-
ation is a great feeling that gives students a strong sense of pride. The yearbook committee consists of stu-
dents and staff advisors. This project takes an immense amount of work and dedication. Here are some 
common school yearbook staff or committee roles: 
  
· Yearbook Adviser: Manages the overall school yearbook project, including deadlines, budgets and year-
book staff management. 
· Editor: Helps establish the style of the yearbook and approves and finalizes yearbook content, including 
headlines, captions, stories, and selected photos. 
· Photographers: Photograph assigned events and record names of those photographed, along with what is 
occurring in the photograph. 
Writers: Gather facts and quotes at various school activities, select photos and write copy for pages.  
  
To date we have selected the cover and theme of the yearbook. We finalized student’s portraits and names 
and working on montage pages.  The committee is made of up of students from grade 6, 7 and 8 and they 
are diligent workers that contribute and take part in different roles. 
A shout out all students who have committed their time and talents, especially our senior students Alicia 
and Zenya.  We could not do it with out you. 
 
As well, a big thank you to all the staff advisers:  Taras Veryha, Kelly Ireland, Alan Beilman and  
Senior Advisor Marlene van der Zweep 
 

Thank You! 
 

T . Veryha 

 

 



PALS 

  
PALS appreciates your support and commitment in the various activities held within 
our school community. As Spring approaches , PALS  is once again organizing the 
Glenlea Fundraiser. Orders forms and information have been sent out .  Please con-
sider buying some beautiful flowers, baskets and once again help the school raise 
some funds. 
  
With the huge success of the PALS wine tasting event in September, we are looking forward to holding this event once 
again in September. More information will be coming months. We are also looking forward to our end of year BBQ. Forms 
will be sent out in June for this terrific end of school year event. 
   
I would again like to extend an invitation to all parents interested in joining PALS to join us at a meeting. We are able to 
make decisions that enhance the lives of our children at the school.  Being a member of PALS allows you to  hear what is 
going on at the school, make decisions on how to spend fundraising dollars and spend some quality time with our vice - 
principal.  The meetings are approximately one hour per month and dates are noted on the school calendar. As a new 
membership initiative, parents who attend PALS meetings can receive credit towards their volunteer incentive hours. 
  
Sherri Poklar 
Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Student Council 

As this Lenten season begins, the students of St. Alphonsus School have been participating in convivial and fes-
tive or seasonally themed activities. For some time now, student government has been conducting staff trivial 
themed questions. Each week a question has been read over the announcements and students have had the 
opportunity to place their names in the running for fantastic prizes provided by our canteen. Furthermore, we 
have run multiple successful canteens during lunch hours, and look forward to selling summer inclined snacks 
like freezies, and ice cream sandwiches for the months of May and June. Student government has also followed 
through with a promise of the principle of open student council meetings. Once a cycle, the student government 
will meet with classes five, six, seven, and eight alongside their teachers, to discuss what the students would like 
to see done currently within the school community. Whether it is within the canteen or an organized event in 
the foreseeable future, the student government greatly appreciates these submissions from the students! A 
sock hop and additional canteens are also shaping up when the snow begins to disappear, and the grass begins 
to peek through the slush! Term three is certainly shaping up to be a fun-filled term here at St. Alphonsus 
School! 
 
Sincerely,  
Paul Houston, 
 Prime Minister 



Social Justice 

 
Dear St. Alphonsus School Community, 
  
The Social Justice Committee has been hard at work this past term!  Our focus over the past few months has been 
on the Bravestone Centre.  The Bravestone Centre is a not for profit organization that offers women and their chil-
dren the opportunity to heal and grow in a cooperative, caring environment with other families who have shared 
similar experience. Bravestone Centre believes that families must be free from danger to break the cycle of vio-
lence.  Women and their children are provided with a safe place to live through Bravestone’s program.  If you would 
like to learn more about the Bravestone Centre, please visit their website:  http://bravestonecentre.ca/   

Here is what the students involved with the social justice committee have been up to lately...  First, a handful of ea-
ger volunteers researched information about Bravestone to learn about the organization.  Then they shared their 
information with the Social Justice group.  A small group of students have created a digital presentation for classes 
to view to learn about Bravestone.  Please keep an eye on your email, as a link to the information video will be sent 
to you soon!  In addition to learning about the Bravestone Centre, students have been weaving beautiful paracord 
cross key chains.  Please visit the office in April to make a donation of $10 or more to the Bravestone Centre.  As 
thanks for your donation, you will receive one of the handmade cross key chains!  Act quickly though, as the key 
chains are limited in quantity!  If you are interested in supporting the Bravestone Centre, but do not want to make a 
cash donation, over the month of April you are welcome to drop off any of the new, unused items (to be used by 
Bravestone Centre families).  Please indicate that the items are for the Bravestone Centre.  

comforters and sheets (single bed size) 
pillows 
pots and pans 
towels and face cloths 
coffee makers 
toasters 
large roasters (chicken/turkey size) 
brooms and dustpans 
mops and pails 
cleaning supplies 

 

In the near future, the students of Generation Now will 
be learning about and fundraising for Chalice Cana-
da!  We have an exciting plan in the works for this one, so 
continue to watch for information in your emails! 

  

Generation Now (our committed and brilliant young students of the Social Justice Committee) 

 
 

 

 

http://bravestonecentre.ca/


GALA XXVIII  
Casino Royale  

Put the Odds in our Favour 
 

The annual St. Alphonsus Gala Dinner and Dance Fundraiser celebrates 
…28 YEARS! 

 

Saturday April 29th, 2017 
Fort Garry Hotel and Conference Centre 

 

 Champagne reception with passed hors d’oeuvres 

 Delectable 4 course dinner & complimentary bar service 

 Incredible display of silent auction prizes & our annual $1000.00 lottery draw 

 Live entertainment & dancing all night long 

 Numerous surprises in store 
 

Tickets:  $130.00/person (tax receipt) 
 
Sponsorship information available through the office & school website.   
Monthly payment plan available for ticket and/or sponsorship purchases. 
  

ORDER YOUR TICKETS TODAY! 
No chocolate bars, cheese, Grey Cup tickets,  

or cookie dough sales required! 
JUST ONE “GALA EVENT” TO SUPPORT AND ENJOY! 

 

Note: Purchase your tickets or sponsorship before March 23rd to be entered into the Early Bird draw to win a free night’s stay at the 
Fort Garry Hotel! 

 
*A Gala table will be set up at Parent Teacher Conferences with forms to order your tickets/sponsorship!* 

EARLY BIRD SPECIAL 
PURCHASE TICKETS OR A SPONSORSHIP BEFORE MARCH 
23rd   AND BE ENTERED IN A DRAW TO WIN A NIGHT AT 

THE HOTEL FORT GARRY! 
A TABLE WILL BE SET UP DURING PARENT TEACHER CON-

FERENCES TO FILL OUT  
TICKET/SPONSORSHIP FORMS 



Please consider joining them in  
supporting this important event! 

There are many sponsorship levels available. 
All Sponsorship levels will enjoy 
 A Gala evening 
 Acknowledgement leading up to and dur-

ing the eve 
 A tax deductible receipt 
 Payment plan options 
For information on how to support our 
school and become a sponsor, please email 
sponsorship@stalphonsusschool.ca 

Families and  
Non-Logoed Sponsors: 
Parkway Nursing Management 

-Michelle & Bob Davison 
Darren & Elise Downey 
Neil & Lucia Whitney 
Henderson Tailor 

-The Nguyen Family 
Darlene & Derrick Cherniak 
Christine & Blake McInnis 
Laurie-Anne and Jim Regula 
Dr. Walter Nider 
John & Maria Cox 
Jennifer & Ed Pieczonka 
Dawn & Mark Popovich 

Thank you to our current Gala 28 Sponsors! 





The Easter Vigil … You want to be there! 

The Easter Vigil is an evening of celebration, storytelling, tradition 
and new life. Not only do we learn about the history of the Catholic 
faith with its roots in Judaism during this celebration, we also experi-
ence it in the most profound way.  All our senses are engaged 
with music, fire lighting, and incensing.  

I wish to encourage you to bring your children and as a family, come 
celebrate this most important event of the year. 

The children will have a part in the mass where they will participate 
in the Jewish Passover tradition of the Haggadah questions. They will 
also be invited upstairs to the children's liturgy room for the remain-
der of the readings to learn more about the Exodus story, the upper 
room at the Last Supper, and of course the Resurrection. Children will 
be encouraged to stay awake, be engaged, and participate.  Howev-
er, they may bring their pillows and blankets and rest comfortably in 
their church pews. If they fall asleep, that's fine. At least they will be 
present with their families and faith community.  

After the celebration we are all invited to attend the agape meal in 
the hall.  There will be wine, cheese, and other wonderful goodies. In 
recent years, the celebration after the Vigil has continued for several 
hours because nobody including the children wants to leave! Yes, it is 
that much fun! 

I look forward to celebrating with you and your family at 
the Easter Vigil this year. The Vigil will begin at 9  pm on Saturday, 
April 15th. 

Many Blessings, 

Fr. Janusz 
  

  
 

Lenten Coin Boxes 

  

Please bring your Lenten coin boxes to the Holy Thursday mass. If you 
are not going to be in Winnipeg over Easter, please remember to re-
turn your family’s Lenten coin box(es) to the school either before 
break or just after we return. Thank you in advance for your support 
of the Capuchin Projects in Africa. 



 A
P

R
IL/A

V
R

IL 2
0

1
7                                                             St. A

lp
h

o
n

su
s Sch

o
o

l 
O

ffice h
o

u
rs: 8

:00
 am

 – 3
:30

 p
m

            P
h

o
n

e: 6
6

7
-6

27
1

                Fax: 6
63

-41
87

        
       E-m

ail: in
fo

@
stalp

h
o

n
su

ssch
o

o
l.ca 

SU
N

D
A

Y
 

D
IM

A
N

C
H

E 
M

O
N

D
A

Y
 

LU
N

D
I 

TU
ESD

A
Y

 
M

A
R

D
I 

W
ED

N
ESD

A
Y

 
M

ER
C

R
ED

I 
TH

U
R

SD
A

Y
 

JEU
D

I 
FR

ID
A

Y
 

V
EN

D
R

ED
I 

SA
TU

R
D

A
Y

 
SA

M
ED

I 

  
 

 
 

 
  

1
  

A
p

ril Fo
o

l’s D
a

y 
 

2
    

Fifth
 Su

n
d

ay o
f Len

t 

3
                       D

5
 

 
Sch

o
o

l R
esu

m
e

s 
 

3
-4

 C
h

o
ir P

ractice
 

4
                      D

6
 

 
G

ala M
e

etin
g 

7
P

M
 

5
                       D

1
 

2
:1

0
 P

M
 Early 

D
ism

issal 
G

len
lea G

re
en

h
o

u
se 

O
rd

ers D
u

e
 

First C
o

m
m

u
n

io
n

 
W

o
rksh

o
p

 6
- 7

:3
0

 P
M

 

 

6
                        D

2
 

 
A

M
 – B

u
s Evacu

atio
n

s 

7
                      D

3
 

P
M

- A
lt K

 
A

ssin
ib

o
in

e P
ark 

W
o

rksh
o

p
 

8
 

9
  

P
alm

 Su
n

d
ay 

1
0

                     D
4 

 
3

-4
 C

h
o

ir P
ractice

 
 

B
o

ard
 M

eetin
g 7

 P
M

 

1
1

                     D
5

 
 

G
ala M

e
etin

g 
7

 P
M

 

 
7

 p
m

 P
A

LS M
e

etin
g 

1
2

                     D
6 

 
W

ear P
in

k fo
r R

ed
 

C
ro

ss P
in

k D
ay 

 
3

:0
0

 – 5
:0

0
p

m
 C

o
o

kin
g 

C
lu

b
 (Sessio

n
 3

) 
 

1
3

                      D
1

 
 

H
o

ly Th
u

rsd
ay

 

1
4 
 

G
o

o
d

 Frid
ay 

N
o

 Sch
o

o
l 

N
o

 C
ircle o

f Frien
d

s 
P

ro
gram

 

1
5   

H
o

ly Satu
rd

ay 

1
6

   
Easter Su

n
d

ay 

1
7

                     D
2

 
 

Easter M
o

n
d

ay 
 

N
o

 Sch
o

o
l 

N
o

 C
ircle o

f Frien
d

s 
P

ro
gram

 

1
8

                     D
3

 
 

G
ala M

e
etin

g 
7

 P
M

 
 

$
1

0
0

0
 D

raw
 Tickets 

d
u

e b
ack 

1
9

                     D
4

 
 

A
M

- K
 Field

 Trip
 to

 
M

B
 M

u
seu

m
 

 
P

A
LS M

r. Su
b

  Lu
n

ch
 

2
0

                       D
5

 
 

A
M

- G
rad

e 5
 &

 6
 to

 
M

TYP
 

2
1

                   D
6

 
Earth

 D
ay 

(at sch
o

o
l) 

W
ear B

lu
e an

d
 

G
re

en
 

 
N

o
 A

M
/P

M
 B

u
s 

2
2  

Earth
 D

ay 

2
3

    C
h

o
ir sin

gin
g 

at 1
1

:0
0

 A
M

 
M

ass 

 
3

0
 

2
4

                     D
1

 
 

3
-4

 C
h

o
ir P

ractice 

2
5

                     D
2

 
G

ala M
e

etin
g 

7
 P

M
 

C
EC

STB
 C

eleb
ratio

n
 

O
f C

ath
o

lic 
Ed

u
catio

n
 7

 P
M

 
@

St. B
o

n
iface 

D
io

ce
san

 H
igh

 
Sch

o
o

l 

2
6

                    D
3

 
 

C
ath

o
lic Sch

o
o

ls 
Sp

irit D
ay Field

 Trip
 

A
M

- G
rad

es 5
 &

 6
 

P
M

- G
rad

e
s 7

 &
8 

2
7

                       D
4

 
  

Stard
o

m
e 

P
resen

tatio
n

s 
K

,1
,2

,4
,6

,8 

2
8

                    D
5

 
9

 A
M

 Sch
o

o
l M

ass 
(fo

o
d

 b
an

k 
co

llectio
n

 ite
m

 is 
can

n
ed

 to
m

ato
es 

o
r sp

agh
etti sau

ce
) 

 
G

ala So
ck H

o
p

 P
M

 

2
9  

G
A

LA
 2

8
 

 


